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12th May 2017 
 
 
Dear Parents, 
 
 

Arrangements September 2017 
 

 
As you will be aware, we had an Ofsted inspection in January 2017 and one 
of the areas for development was in regards to ‘transition’. To begin to 
address this area, we are revising how our Reception and Key Stage 1 
children will be taught in the mornings.  
 
From September 2017, current Kingfisher children will join Miss Kluge’s class 
(as Year 1’s) and be registered along with the Year 2’s. However, for the 
morning English and Maths sessions, they will be taught by Miss Jones with 
additional Teaching Assistant support.  
 
We consider this to be in the best interest of the children, to ease transition 
and make the move from the Early Years curriculum to the National 
Curriculum as smooth as possible. 
 
If you have any questions about this, please do not hesitate to speak to me. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 
 
Mrs Karen Bilner 
Headteacher 
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